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CRC/C/SR.1139  

The meeting was called to order at 10.10 a.m. 

CONSIDERATION OF REPORTS OF STATES PARTIES (item 4 of the agenda) 
(continued) 

Second periodic report of the Marshall Islands (CRC/C/93/Add.8; core document 
(HRI/CORE/1/Add.95); list of issues (CRC/C/MHL/2)) 

1. The CHAIRPERSON pointed out that the Marshall Islands had not sent a 
delegation for the consideration of its second periodic report. In fact, the Committee 
had received neither written replies to its list of issues nor any other information 
from the State party. Even its Permanent Mission to the United Nations in New 
York, contacted the previous day, had been unable to say whether the State party 
intended to accept the Committee’s invitation. 

2. The Committee could proceed with consideration of the report of the State 
party and draw up concluding observations in the delegation’s absence, but it had so 
little up-to-date information on which to assess the child rights situation in the 
Marshall Islands that that option was less than satisfactory; it would undoubtedly be 
preferable to postpone the dialogue to the following session. 

3. Ms. ORTIZ said that she had the impression that the only documentation on 
which the Committee could base its report as such was a UNICEF report. The 
UNICEF representatives were not present and had not attended the pre-session 
working group meetings to add any additional information. 

4. Ms. AL-THANI, supported by Ms. LEE, suggested mailing a further invitation 
to the State party, specifying that if the Committee still received no reply, it would 
consider the report in the delegation’s absence in order to send a clear message for 
the future. 

5. Mr. KRAPPMANN said that he did not feel competent, as things stood, to 
make any recommendations whatsoever to the Government of the Marshall Islands. 
The Committee could have drawn up concluding observations in the State party’s 
absence, provided it had prepared itself to do so. Given the State party’s failure to 
reply to the Committee’s invitation, another solution might be to alter the work 
programme of the current session so as not to lose a precious working day. 

6. The CHAIRPERSON said that, while he too was unhappy about losing a 
working day, it was difficult to alter the timetable for consideration of reports, 
which had already been arranged in advance with the States parties. 

7. Ms. OUEDRAOGO (Rapporteur for the Marshall Islands) suggested that, as a 
last resort, the Committee might write to the State party expressing its 
disappointment at its failure to send a delegation and inviting it to do so at the 
following session or at its convenience, failing which the report would be 
considered in absentia. However, that measure should be considered only as a last 
resort. 

8. Mr. KOTRANE, fully endorsing what had been said, added that it was not 
proper to suggest consideration of a report in absentia as a punishment, but rather as 
a handicap for the country. It was the State party, first and foremost, that suffered 
from a situation in which it had missed out on a dialogue that could have been 
helpful to it. 
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9. The CHAIRPERSON said that, since the suggestion had received broad 
consensus, a letter would be sent to the State party requesting it to say whether it 
would be able to send a delegation to the September 2006 session. 

10. It was so decided. 

The first (public) part of the meeting rose at 10.30 a.m. 
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